

Milly Southworth

COLNCIL 15/12/23

From: Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Sent: 15 December 2023 15:37

To: Milly Southworth; Phil Griffiths

Subject: FW: Planning fees update and planning consultation responses - December 2023

Importance: High

Harriet Bastin

Torpoint Town Council Support Officer

p. 01752 814165

e. admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD



f

From: Nic Phillips < Nic. Phillips@cornwall.gov.uk > On Behalf Of positive planning

Sent: 14 December 2023 12:44

Subject: Planning fees update and planning consultation responses - December 2023

Importance: High

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Dear planning consultee

On 6th December 2023, the Government brought in regulations detailing increased statutory planning fees. Within these regulations and alongside changes to the statutory planning fees, we would like to highlight that the Planning Guarantee for non-major planning applications (including householder developments) has been reduced from 26 to 16 weeks. This means applicants may have their planning fee returned if a decision has not been made within 16 weeks of submitting their application and an extension of time has not been agreed.

Local Planning Authorities are expected to determine applications within the statutory timescales and in light of the above, it is important we receive timely responses to planning consultations. If you fail to respond within the 21 day consultation period, the case officer may proceed to decide the application in the absence of your advice, assuming that no response means that you have no comments to make.

It should be noted that whilst Local Planning Authorities still have the option of using extensions of time, the government has set out that these should only be used in exceptional circumstances. We would also draw your attention to the planning practice guidance (Consultation and pre-decision matters - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)) which sets out that statutory consultees should do all they can to meet the deadline for representation and that it should not usually be necessary for an extension to be proposed. In the current circumstances therefore, we must do all that we can do to ensure that applications are considered within the statutory time frame.

To view the latest Area Planning Teams information, please look at our <u>Team Map</u> in the Development Management section on our contact page at: <u>Contacts - team info and contact details - Cornwall Council</u>

Kind regards

Nic Phillips | Senior Development Officer (Specialist)
Cornwall Council | Planning and Housing Service
nic.phillips@cornwall.gov.uk
Tel: 01872 322222 (and say my name) Mobile: 07599 112099
www.cornwall.gov.uk 'Onen hag oll'

Please note that I work part-time. My normal working days are Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays.

To keep up-to-date with changes in Planning, please check <u>Planning and Building Control - Cornwall Council</u> and What's new in planning - Cornwall Council

Please let us know if you need any particular assistance from us, such as facilities to help mobility, vision or hearing, or information in a different format.

Please consider the environment. Do you really need to print this email?

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.